Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0345/P

	Development Proposed:
	TWO STOREY EXTENSION TO SIDE AND MOVE SOME EXISTING WINDOWS AT NEWHOUSE FARM, CHIPPING ROAD, CHAIGLEY

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No objections providing neighbours have been consulted and they have no objections.  



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/ RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to what was originally a farmhouse in an open countryside location, within the AONB at the end of an access track off the northern side of Chipping Road, Chaigley.  A former barn to the north west (rear) of the dwelling has been converted into two dwellings.  

Permission is sought for a two storey pitched roof extension on to the eastern side elevation of the dwelling.  This would be of stone construction with a slate roof to match the existing.  Its front and rear walls would be set in from the existing walls and it would have a lower ridge height.  This would leave the feature quoins at the corners of the existing dwelling still visible, and this feature would be repeated in the extension.  This would be the first extension to this dwelling.

Although representing an increase of just less than 60% of the existing, I consider this to be a well designed extension which does not cause any harm to the appearance of the AONB locality.  Its position on the eastern side of the dwelling is such that it would not have any detrimental effects on the amenities of the occupiers of the barn conversions at the rear to the north west of the dwelling.  The alteration to the existing windows which is referred to in the description of development could be carried out as permitted development.  These alterations would not, in any event, have any adverse effect on the privacy of the barn conversions.  

Overall, I consider the proposal to be acceptable.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

P.T.O.

RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted

	


DATE INSPECTED: 16 MAY 2005














